
Rodney A. Cook 
    Director 

February 24, 2022 

Board of County Commissioners 
Clackamas County 

Members of the Board: 
Approval of a revenue Intergovernmental Agreement with Molalla Fire District, for 
reimbursement for access to the electronic patient care records (ePCRs) software. 

Maximum value is $27,610.76. 
No County General Funds are involved. 

Purpose/Outcomes This Agreement will allow Clackamas County Public Health Division 
(CCPHD) to be reimbursed. 

Dollar Amount and 
Fiscal Impact 

Maximum value is $27,610.76 

Funding Source Molalla Fire District - No County General Funds are involved. 
Duration Effective upon signature and terminates on December 30, 2025 
Previous Board 
Action 

No Previous Board Actions. 

Strategic Plan 
Alignment 

1. Improved Community Safety and Health
2. Ensure safe, healthy and secure communities

Counsel Review County Counsel has reviewed and approved this document on: 
January 20, 2022 - KR: 

Procurement 
Review 

1. Was the item processed through Procurement?  yes ☐ no ☑
This is a IGA 

Contact Person Philip Mason-Joyner, Public Health Director – (503)742-5956 
Contract No. 10546 

BACKGROUND: 
The Clackamas County Public Health Division (CCPHD) of the Health, Housing & Human Services 
Department requests the approval of a revenue Intergovernmental Agreement for reimbursement 
from Molalla Fire District for access to the electronic patient care records (ePCRs) software. 

Clackamas County's EMS Strategic Plan, approved by the Board of County Commissioners in 
December 2018, identifies equipment standardization, as a prioritized need. The EMS Strategic 
Plan Taskforce has selected electronic patient care records (ePCRs) as the first item towards 
standardizing. Standardization of this equipment has a huge benefit to patients in assuring 
coordinated and quality care is provided with interoperable technology.  EMS system 
enhancement funds will pay for the first year. Thereafter, the participating agencies will 
reimburse the county for their share of the annual fees. 

The maximum value is $27,610.76 is effective upon signature and continues through December 
30, 2025.  This Agreement has been reviewed by County Counsel on January 20, 2022. 



Page 2 Staff Report 
February 24, 2022 
Agreement #10546 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
Staff recommends the Board of County Commissioners approve this Agreement.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
  
Rodney A. Cook, Director 
Health, Housing, and Human Services 
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